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Bennington College
June 7, 1942

The Educational Policies Committee met on June 6, 1942, at
5:00 p.m, in Eleanor lMetcalf's room. Present were ileanor Metcalf,
Jean Short, Dorothy Ayers, Muriel Cummings, Polly Hirsten 2nd Anne
Franke,

Reporting on Students

On Wednesday, June 10, at 7:35, divisional meetings will be
held to discuss with the students the meriing system. Iach member
was given a blank on which the reports are made and these were
expnlained by Kleenor Metcalf. Tt was brought up fthat the monthyy
work sheets are used and although Mrs, Garrett seldom sees one,
the faculty look them over carefully. It was also thought that
perhaps some sort of a nolicy might be drown up by the faculty and
E.P.C. in regard to reports, <o that the latter ould not vary from
counselor to counselor.

Regictration Wesl

The E.P.C. will meet with the House Council on londsy, May
¢, at 8:00 p.7. at Yrs. Garrett's spartment for the purpnose of
discussing registration week. lirs, Garret® hoped that the E.P.C.
wonld have some system formulated by the time the meebting was
helff, in connection with helping the greshmen. She suggested
"free-lancing"” around campus but the E,P.C. wes emphatically
negative on this noint believing that sometiing more organized would
be better. Seversl ideas were suggested. Imphasis put on the E.P.C.
in the general meetings with freshmer, oy the house chaifimen end by
the couselors was one. Another was scheduled meetings for freshmen
with E.P.C, members, baking perhpps two or three freshmen at a time,
In this way the girl would become scqueinted with the L,P.C. member
M feel freer to come back if necessary. Office hours could perhaps
follow these meetings., It was also thought that the E,P.C. members
~ight scatter to other houses in different parts of the campus for
registration week, It was suggested that personality attacks on
faculty would nuve to be avoided carsfully.

For the older ~tudents Ileanor Metealf suggested shtagzered
divisional meetings the first day with faculty and eonference
neriods an "he second day,

Nrama, Division

There vas & siort discussion on the problems of the Drama
Division and it wes thought that perhisps many of these arose because
of student persomal interviews. Polly Kirsten said thet too many
zirls cave beligdving they would be trained for the professional
stage 2nd “hat this should be clearsd up.

The meeting was adjourned ot 6:00 p.w,
Respectfull:s submitted,

Q ywa :]chu.»\\‘i?.

/nne Franke, secretary



